

**From:** Hobson, Philip R (ECWL - Cadw) <[REDACTED]@gov.wales>  
**Sent:** 22 July 2025 16:20  
**To:** Coward, Matthew (ECWL - Cadw) <[REDACTED]@gov.wales>  
**Cc:** Henderson, Aimee (ECWL - Cadw) <[REDACTED]@gov.wales>; Longford, Amy (ECWL - Cadw) <[REDACTED]@gov.wales>; Roberts, Kathryn (ECWL - Cadw) <[REDACTED]@gov.wales>; Weatherhead, Michael (ECWL - Cadw) <[REDACTED]@gov.wales>  
**Subject:** RE: LBC Call in request - Corbett Arms Hotel, Tywyn, Conwy

Mike

Yes, that's right. Thanks for your comments. I was in the process of writing something to you and Aimee asking for your comments but as you have pre-empted that I will just e-mail Aimee, and copy you in of course.

Philip

**From:** Coward, Matthew (ECWL - Cadw) <[REDACTED]@gov.wales>  
**Sent:** 22 July 2025 15:38  
**To:** Hobson, Philip R (ECWL - Cadw) <[REDACTED]@gov.wales>  
**Cc:** Henderson, Aimee (ECWL - Cadw) <[REDACTED]@gov.wales> Longford, Amy (ECWL - Cadw) <[REDACTED]@gov.wales>; Roberts, Kathryn (ECWL - Cadw) <[REDACTED]@gov.wales>; Weatherhead, Michael (ECWL - Cadw) <[REDACTED]@gov.wales>  
**Subject:** RE: LBC Call in request - Corbett Arms Hotel, Tywyn, Conwy

Hi Phil,

I understand that you will be co-ordinating our advice on this call-in consultation for the former Corbett Hotel, Tywyn, Gwynedd with advice from Inspectorate colleagues.

I have considered the call-in request and the consultation minute. The building subject of the request is grade II listed and at the lower end of the listing grades although all listed buildings are of national importance. When considering call-in requests we must be satisfied the proposal raises issues of more than local importance and is of exceptional significance or controversy. The request for the application to be called in is centred on whether there is sufficient justification for the works, an earlier proposal to demolish, the financial interest of the Council, local support and past press/media interest. Subject to the advice of Inspectorate colleagues, I do not consider that there is anything contained within the request to suggest that the application should be determined by Welsh Government at this stage that the application has reached in the process.

Gwynedd Council is one of several planning authorities in Wales that we consider has exemplar conservation expertise to be able to determine such applications for listed building consent under delegation arrangements. A critical caveat within those arrangements being that the Council must take the advice of its conservation officer,

Eryl Williams. If the Council proposes to take a listed building consent decision contrary to her advice, Cadw must be notified to consider if the application should be called-in.

Therefore, it would be premature to take any decision on call-in now as we are not yet at that stage in the process and do not want to forfeit a future opportunity to call in if Ms Williams advice is disregarded in any way. While Ms Williams is yet to provide her report on the suitability of the application, we know that the Direction is in place because she is very capable and is committed to consider all representations and follow national and local policy and guidance in concluding her independent analysis.

I have also taken into account the number and nature of objections raised which may render the application exceptionally controversial. In this respect, given the low numbers of objections (albeit by amenity societies), we know that they will be properly considered by Eryl Williams under the terms of the Direction. Therefore, I am unable to conclude that the application is yet exceptionally controversial but that could possibly become the case if the Council wished to take a decision contrary to Ms Williams advice. Furthermore, there seems to be nothing within the call-in request that cannot be addressed by Ms Williams at the local level as part of her own analysis. And, any call-in decision taken now would undermine the very arrangements that we currently have in place via the Direction.

Therefore, for the said reasons, I recommend that it would be premature to make a decision about call-in now as that would jeopardise current arrangements. Instead, we could provide Eryl Williams with the details of the request so that the issues can independently be considered by her as part of her analysis. If the Council then propose a decision contrary to her advice we can consider call-in with the full range of information being available to us. Corporately, we have committed to the Direction on the basis that a decision contrary to Ms Williams' advice is really the only circumstance whereby we would consider call-in being an option.

Regards,

Matthew

Matthew Coward  
Uwch-Rheolydd Cynllunio Treftadaeth a Dynodiadau  
Senior Heritage Planning and Designations Manager  
Amgylchedd Hanesyddol / Historic Environment  
Llywodraeth Cymru / Welsh Government